
EXCEPTIONAL
EMPLOYEES    •     SERVICES    •    COMMUNITY  

Street Reconstruction Projects
The Yager Court project is set to start in early spring and will see a full street replacement with new concrete as well as new 
sidewalks and aprons. This project was awarded to Jefferson Contracting.

McArthur Lane between Mary Street and Shadyside Drive will get a mill and overlay.  The contract was awarded to Neyra Paving 
and they anticipate starting in April. 

Kentaboo Avenue and Virginia Avenue reconstruction will be completed by Jefferson Contracting when the weather conditions 
become more favorable.

Borderlands Drive and Park Place Drive project has began. Riegler Blacktop will be performing an asphalt mill and overlay with some 
curb replacement. 

Hallam Avenue and Elm Street are scheduled to get a mill and overlay with some new curb and full depth repairs. Eaton Asphalt will 
be starting on Elm Street the first week in April, weather permitting. 

The Narrows Road bridge replacement project is underway by Hinkle Construction. The bridge has been removed and crews are 
continuing to get area ready for installation of the bridge beams. This project will take approximately 3 months to complete.

Sidewalk Replacement Program
The sidewalk program for FY 24/25 was completed on March 21st, 2025. Humphrey Concrete was able to complete the full 
replacement of the sidewalks on Apple Tree Lane and partially replace the sidewalks on Mimosa Court. 

Park Project
Site restorations at Sherbourne Park have been completed and a new shelter with pergola has been installed with the finishing 
touches of roof to follow. Next up will be new playground equipment installation and landscaping.
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Mowing
PW team members have been busy prepping for the upcoming mowing season. They have gone over all equipment such as 
mowers, weedeaters, blowers, and trailers, making sure all the equipment is up to par to provide the City with the Exceptional 
service that has come to be accustomed. 

Training
4 PW members attended the Annual KLC Risk and Safety Conference March 4-7.

Pothole Patching
PW crews have been working in between the snow storms and rain events making a 
round throughout the city patching potholes. So far a total of 247 potholes have been 
patched utilizing 8.25 Tons of cold patch material. 

Choke Points 
The PW’s department has choke points throughout the city that are checked for 
debris before and after a substantial rainfall to prevent flooding issues. PW’s refer to 
these areas as the “Trashy Ten”. The Trashy Ten were checked Twice this month 
collecting trash and debris from around inlets to help prevent flooding.
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